



EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD 2021 EXTRAORDINARIA

INGELESA

INGLÉS

Choose between option A and option B. Specify the option you have chosen.

Please, don't forget to write down your code on each of your answer sheets.

OPTION A

MONEY

Nowadays it is difficult to imagine our lives without money, but for thousands of years people did business without it. Before money was invented, people used a system called 'bartering', which simply consists of trading one thing for another. Imagine that you have milk, for example, and you want eggs. You just find someone who has eggs and wants milk, and you have a deal.

However, this system is not perfect. You may not want what the other person has and it may take a long time to find somebody to barter with. Besides, you have to come to an agreement with that person on the 'value' of the items. For example, how many fish are worth one loaf of bread?

To overcome these problems a number of societies, such as Ancient Romans, started using small pieces of precious metal stamped with a symbol. Many of these early coins were made in the temple of the goddess Juno Moneta, who was the wife of Jupiter. It is from 'Moneta' that we get the word 'money'.

It was only around 400 years ago that paper money came into general use in most countries. In Europe, the first official banknotes were distributed in 1661. Banknotes were originally hand-written and cashiers had to sign each note and make them payable to someone. It was not until the second half of the 19th century that notes were fully printed.

Both paper money and coins are what we call cash. Nowadays, apart from cash, we also have other ways to pay for things, such as credit cards and digital wallets. Their use is increasing because they are much easier to carry than cash and they are more secure, too. If you lose cash, it's gone, but credit cards can be cancelled and replaced.

While money in its different forms is the most common way to buy and sell things, there are some interesting alternatives such as Time Banks. In these banks, people give one hour of service and receive one time credit. It doesn't matter what the work is, all work is considered to be of equal value. You can spend your credits on a service you need or give them to somebody else. Time Banks are free to join and they build community spirit.



EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD 2021 EXTRAORDINARIA

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION A

- I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)
 - 1. How did people do business before money was invented?
 - 2. What are the problems with bartering?
 - 3. Why did people start to use coins?
 - 4. What were the first banknotes like?
 - 5. Why are credit cards more secure than cash?
 - 6. What can you do with the time credits you get in a Time Bank?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
 - 1. In bartering, the value of things is agreed by the people doing the deal.
 - 2. The word 'money' comes from 'Juno Moneta', the goddess in whose temple coins were made in Ancient Rome.
 - 3. Not all types of work are worth the same in Time Banks.
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)
 - 1. without fault, complete and correct in every way
 - 2. very valuable and rare
 - 3. a building where people in some religions go to pray
 - 4. completely, entirely, totally
 - 5. getting bigger, rising
 - 6. not costing anything
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
 - 1. "Money is not the key to happiness, but it makes life easier." Write an opinion essay on this topic.
 - 2. What do you think of the idea of Time Banks? Would you be willing to join one? Explain the reasons that would motivate your choice.



EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD 2021 EXTRAORDINARIA

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

BREAKDANCING BECOMES AN OLYMPIC SPORT

In December 2020, the International Olympic Committee (IOC) announced that breakdancing will be included at the 2024 Summer Games in Paris. This is part of the Olympics' long-term strategy to get more young people interested in the Games. The plan also includes adding skateboarding, sport climbing and surfing. In addition, there will be mixed-gender teams in some events, which means that we will see men and women competing together in several sports such as swimming, judo, table tennis and triathlon.

The IOC president, Thomas Bach, explained that their priority has been to introduce sports that are particularly popular among the younger generation and celebrated the addition of the new sports and the mixed-gender events that will make the Summer Games "more gender balanced, more youthful and more urban."

Professional breakdancer B-boy Victor argued that although 'breaking' --which is the preferred term among its followers, rather than 'breakdancing'-- is a style of dance, it will work very well as a sport. "It is essentially competitive," he explained, "and many of its acrobatic movements are very energetic and show clear connections to gymnastics, martial arts and other Olympic disciplines."

The breakdancing we know today started in New York City in the 1970s as a way for rival street bands of kids from different neighbourhoods to solve disputes through dancing 'battles'. Dancers from each band would show off their moves, and the one with the most innovative and complex movements was the winner.

Nowadays, breakdancing competitions typically consist of one-on-one 'battles', with three rounds each, in which one competitor 'breaks' for about 30 to 45 seconds, and the other responds. Some combinations of movements can be practised, but a lot of them are improvised. A group of judges then picks a winner to advance to the next round.

While many people are happy about its inclusion at the Olympics, some have expressed concerns that the authenticity of breakdancing will be lost. There is a fear that Olympic judges might value technical difficulty over other qualities that make breakdancing unique, such as passion, creativity and quick reactions.

Though it will be new to the Olympics, breakdancing has been at the centre of international events for more than a decade. One of the most important competitions is the World Breaking Battle.



EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD 2021 EXTRAORDINARIA

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

- 1. Why will breakdancing be included in the 2024 Paris Olympic Games?
- 2. In what way will the Paris Olympic Games be more gender balanced?
- 3. Why could breakdancing work well as an Olympic sport?
- 4. What are the origins of breakdancing?
- 5. What do dancers do in a typical breakdancing competition?
- 6. Why are some people worried about breakdancing becoming an Olympic sport?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
 - 1. People who follow this style of dance prefer to call it 'breakdancing' instead of 'breaking'.
 - 2. In a breakdancing round, all movements are prepared in advance.
 - 3. There have been international breakdancing competitions for more than ten years.
- III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)
 - 1. some, a number of, various
 - 2. something that is very important and must be dealt with first
 - 3. fashionable, liked by many people
 - 4. containing similar amounts of different things, proportioned
 - 5. usually, commonly, generally
 - 6. people who decide impartially who wins a competition
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
 - 1. Do you think the Olympic Games are important? Write an opinion essay on this topic.
 - 2. Imagine that your city is competing with others to host the Olympics. Write a brief description of your city with the reasons why it should be chosen.



INGELESA (2021eko EZOHIKOA)

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

Atal honetan, **irakurriaren ulermenerako** eta **idatziaren adierazpenerako** ikasleen trebetasun maila neurtu nahi da, gai arrunteko testu bat aztertu eta lau galdera orokorrei (*wh-questions*) erantzunez. Adierazpenari dagokionez, erantzunak sormenezkoak izango dira, osoak eta zuzenki eratuak, eta lotura sintaktikoak, modu egokian eginak. Edukiei dagokienez, testuan ongi oinarrituak izango dira, eta bertan era zuzenean edota era inferituan adierazitakoak.

Ariketa honetako puntuaziorik altuena 4 puntukoa izango da. Galdera bakoitzari 1 puntu emango zaio, ulermena 0.5 baloratuko da, eta adierazpena, 0.5. Erantzunak nabarmen demostratzen baldin badu ikasleak ulertu duela testuaren alderdi hori, adierazpen akats garrantzitsurik daukan arren ere, 0.5 emango zaio ulermenean eta, horrez gain, 0.0 eta 0.5 arteko balioak esleituko, adierazpeneko akatsen kopuru eta larritasunaren arabera.

Ikasleak, ariketaren argibideei kasurik egin gabe, galderari testutik literalki kopiatuz erantzuten badio, erantzun bakoitzeko **0,25** puntuko balorazioa izango du.

Ikasleak eskatzen direnak baino galdera gehiago erantzuten baditu, idazti dituen lehenengo laurak bakarrik zuzenduko dira.

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False? Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).

Erantzunak "TRUE" edo "FALSE" adierazpena sartu behar du lotuta era egokian eta gainera justifikazio bat eraman behar du lagun. Ikasleak, testuan oinarrituz, erantzuna bere hitzekin edo testuko esaldia era egokian aipatuz justifika dezake. Erantzunari dagozkion esaldiak osoak izan beharko dira, edota, kasuan kasu, behar bezala elkarlotuak, kakotx artean aipatu beharrekoa ondo txertatzeko.

Galdera bakoitzari 1 puntu emango zaio, ulermena 0.5 baloratuko da, eta adierazpena, 0.5. Ez du baliorik izango TRUE edo FALSE soilik idazteak. Beraz, ariketa honen puntuaziorik altuena 2 puntukoa izango da.

Ikasleak, ariketaren argibideei kasurik egin gabe, galderari testutik literalki kopiatuz erantzuten badio, aipamena behar den moduan sartu gabe, erantzun bakoitzeko **0,25** puntuko balorazioa izango du.

Ikasleak eskatzen direnak baino galdera gehiago erantzuten baditu, idazti dituen lehenengo biak bakarrik zuzenduko dira.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)

Ariketa honetan, ikasleak ingelesaren lexikoa edo terminologia noraino dakien neurtu nahi da. Lau hitz, definizio edo esaldi eskaintzen zaizkio, eta ikasleak horietako bakoitzak testuan esangura bera duen hitza edo esaera aurkitu behar du. Aditza bada, testuan ageri



den bezala jokaturik jarri beharko du. Erantzun zuzen bakoitzak **0,25** puntuko kalifikazioa dauka. Beraz, lau erantzun zuzenek **1** puntu osatuko dute.

Ikasleak eskatzen direnak baino galdera gehiago erantzuten baditu, idazti dituen lehenengo laurak bakarrik zuzenduko dira.

IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **ONE** of the following two topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)

Ariketa honetan, ikasleak ingelesez ideiak egituratzeko eta adierazteko duen gaitasuna neurtu nahi da. Edukiak, berriz, ikasleak idazteko aukeratutako gaiaren araberakoak izango dira.

Ikasleak 80 hitzetik beherako testua idazten badu, azken puntuaziotik **0,5** puntuko penalizazioa ezarriko zaio., eta 200 hitzetik gorako testua idazten badu, ariketaren azken puntuaziotik **0,25** puntuko penalizazioa ezarriko zaio.

Positiboki jardun behar da atal hori zuzentzen. Balioetsi beharra dago ikasleak burutu ahal izan dituen gauza positibo guztiak, eta ez erreparatu edo begiratu alderdi negatiboei bakarrik (akats gramatikalak, testu tipoak, etab.).

Jarraian adierazten diren irizpideak orientagarriak dira zuzentzailearentzat, eta beraren iritzira geratzen da beste puntuazio dezimalik erabiltzea, beherago iradokitakoez gain, bi dezimal ere sartzeko aukerarekin. Ez da baloratuko ariketa proposatutako bi gaietako bati erantzuten ez badio. Horrek ez du esan nahi ikasleak bere argumentu-ildo propioak garatu ezin dituenik, baina betiere proposatutako gaiaren barruan.

Coherence and cohesion		Lexical richness		Overall correction	
1	The text is very well- structured and highly cohesive.	1	Very appropriate vocabulary and idiomatic expressions.	1	There are basically no significant mistakes.
0,8	The text is very cohesive and properly structured.	0,8	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are generally appropriate.	0,8	There are few mistakes and they do not affect text comprehension.
0,6	The text is basically cohesive and structured	0,6	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are generally appropriate but sometimes choices are not completely adequate.	0,6	There are some mistakes that may occasionally affect text comprehension.
0,4	The text is only partially structured and/or cohesive.	0,4	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are only partially adequate.	0,4	Several mistakes, some of them clearly affecting text comprehension.
0,2	The text has serious structural and cohesive problems.	0,2	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are frequently inadequate.	0,2	Numerous mistakes that clearly affect text comprehension.
0	The text is neither structured nor cohesive.	0	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are inadequate.	0	A huge number of errors that makes text comprehension impossible.



OPTION A

NOTE: THERE MAY BE DIFFERENT ALTERNATIVES TO THE GIVEN ANSWERS.
STUDENTS DON'T HAVE TO WRITE THE PARAGRAPHS/LINES WHERE THEY HAVE TAKEN THEIR ANSWERS FROM.

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

1. How did people do business before money was invented?

Before money was invented, people bartered in order to do business, which means they would exchange one thing they had for another they wanted. (p. 1)

(Also acceptable if students answer something similar to: "The way people did business before money was invented was by exchanging things they had for things they wanted.") (p. 1)

2. What are the problems with bartering?

The problems with bartering are that it takes/needs two people who want to exchange things and that both of them have to agree on the value of their products. (p.2)

(Also acceptable: "The problems with bartering are that it may be difficult to find someone who has what you want and that both of you have to agree on the value of the products." / "The problems with bartering are that the other person may offer something you don't want and...") (p.2)

3. Why did people start to use coins?

People started to use coins because it was/is easier and quicker than bartering. (p. 2/3)

(Also acceptable: "... because of (the) problems with bartering" / "... because there were problems with bartering.") (p.3)

4. What were the first banknotes like?

The first banknotes were written by hand/handwritten and they were signed by cashiers[, who also had to indicate/write down who was going to be paid/get the money]. (p. 4)

5. Why are credit cards more secure than cash?

Credit cards are more secure than cash because you can cancel them and get a new one if you need to. (p. 5)

6. What can you do with the time credits you get in a Time Bank? You can use your credits on any service or[, if you don't need them,] you can let someone else use them instead. (p. 6)



- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
 - 1. In bartering, the value of things is agreed by the people doing the deal.

 This is a true sentence because the text states that in bartering "you have to come to an agreement with that person on the 'value' of the items." (p. 2)
 - 2. The word 'money' comes from 'Juno Moneta', the goddess in whose temple coins were made in Ancient Rome.

This statement is true. According to the text, "coins were made in the temple of the goddess Juno Moneta, who was the wife of Jupiter. It is from 'Moneta' that we get the word 'money'." (p. 3)

- 3. Not all types of work are worth the same in Time Banks.

 This sentence is false because the text mentions that, in these banks, "all work is considered to be of equal value." (p. 6)
- III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)

1.	without fault, complete and correct in every way	perfect (p.2, l.1)
2.	very valuable and rare	precious (p.3, l.2)
3.	a building where people in some religions go to pray	temple (p.3, l.3)
4.	completely, entirely, totally	fully (p.4, l.5)
5.	getting bigger, rising	increasing (p.5, l.3)
6.	not costing anything	free (p.6, l.5)



OPTION B

NOTE: THERE MAY BE DIFFERENT ALTERNATIVES TO THE GIVEN ANSWERS.
STUDENTS DON'T HAVE TO WRITE THE PARAGRAPHS/LINES WHERE THEY HAVE TAKEN THEIR ANSWERS FROM.

- I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)
 - 1. Why will breakdancing be included in the 2024 Paris Olympic Games?

 Breakdancing will be included in the 2024 Paris Olympic Games because it is part of a plan to make the Olympic Games more attractive to young people. (p. 1)
 - 2. In what way will the Paris Olympic Games be more gender balanced?

 The Paris Olympic Games will be more gender balanced since/because/in that men and women will compete together in some sports. (p. 1/2)

(Also acceptable if students answer: "The Paris Olympic Games will be more gender balanced because there will be [some] sports with mixed-gender teams.") (p.1/2)

- 3. Why could breakdancing work well as an Olympic sport?

 Breakdancing could work well as an Olympic sport because it is very competitive and has many things in common with other Olympic sports, such as martial arts and gymnastics. (p. 3)
- 4. What are the origins of breakdancing?

 The origins of breakdancing are the street dance battles/the dances that groups/bands of young people from different New York City areas used to solve their problems [instead of fighting] in the 1970s. (p. 4)
- 5. What do dancers do in a typical breakdancing competition?

 In a typical breakdancing competition, dancers take turns to dance individually for less than a minute/for 30 to 45 seconds. (p. 5)
 - (Also acceptable if students answer: "In a typical breakdancing competition, one dancer 'breaks'/dances for less than a minute (around 30 to 45 seconds) and the other answers back.") (p.5)
- 6. Why are some people worried about breakdancing becoming an Olympic sport? Some people are worried about breakdancing becoming an Olympic sport because they think that it may lose its authentic essence/become less authentic, since judges may value technique over other important aspects [of breakdancing such as originality, passion and quick responses]. (p. 6)
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False? Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).



1. People who follow this style of dance prefer to call it 'breakdancing' instead of 'breaking'.

This statement is false since the text mentions that, instead of 'breakdancing', its followers prefer to use the term 'breaking'. (p. 3)

- 2. In a breakdancing round, all movements are prepared in advance.

 This sentence is false because the text states, "Some combinations of movements can be practised, but a lot of them are improvised." (p. 5)
- 3. There have been international breakdancing competitions for more than ten years.

According to the text, "breakdancing has been at the centre of international events for more than a decade," so this is a true statement. (p. 7)

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)

	some, a number of, various	several (p.1, l.6)
2.	something that is very important and must be dealt with first	priority (p.2, l.1)
3.	fashionable, liked by many people	popular (p.2, l.2)
4.	containing similar amounts of different things, proportioned	balanced (p.2, l.4)
5.	usually, commonly, generally	typically (p.5, l.1)
6.	people who decide impartially who wins a competition	iudges (p.5, l.4)

7